
APWU Call Center Update…  
 On Monday, December 28, 2015, the Local was informed by 
Clerk Craft NBA JoAnn Gerhart that Call Center checks for 
those employees, who were not paid, were going to be cut in 
the following order:  
 ·       Current Employees with Employee ID numbers 

·       Retirees with Employee ID numbers 
·       Social Security Numbers 
 The Local does not have any more information.  Any questions, 

please contact the NBA Office at (480) 777-1880.          Mary Lou Pavoggi 
        President – Phoenix Metro Area Local 
        December 30, 2015 


